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19 August 2020 
 
 
Dear Year 11 Student 
 
RE: GCSE Examinations 
 
I hope that this letter finds you safe and well. 
 
As you will likely be aware from recent media coverage, the Government has announced that the GCSE 
grades that you will now receive on Thursday 20 August 2020 will be the best of either your ‘Centre 
Assessment Grades’, or the Government ‘Calculated Grades’. The Centre Assessment Grades are the 
grades that we as a school predicted that you would achieve in your summer examinations and were 
based on how well you had performed throughout your time at The Stephen Longfellow Academy, in both 
classwork and mock examinations. Additionally, the grades took into account the performance of students 
in our school versus other schools nationally, over the last few years. Ultimately, we are delighted that the 
Government has taken the decision to allow ‘Centre Assessment Grades’ to stand where they are higher 
than the ‘Calculated Grades’ as it means that your grades will much more accurately reflect your hard 
work and commitment over your time within secondary education and have been informed by the people 
who know you best, your teachers.   
 
On Thursday, please arrive between 10am and 12pm at The Stephen Longfellow Academy. When arriving 
on site, please enter via the main entrance where members of staff will be available to greet you and let 
you know where you need to go.  
 
Once in the building, you will have a one to one meeting with an experienced member of our team. This 
member of staff will talk to you about your grades and also explain more to you about how the grades 
were calculated. Your certificate will show your best grade from either the ‘Centre Assessment Grade’ 
entered by the school or the grade calculated by the Government using their algorithm. Finally, they will 
talk with you about your next steps and ensure that you have everything that you need to enrol onto your 
chosen programme of study. Following on from this, should you or your parents/carers have any further 
questions, we would ask that you contact a senior member of staff via the school email address.  
 
If you have opted to receive your results via email, these will be sent to you on Thursday morning. A 
member of staff will then contact you later in the day to discuss them with you over the phone. This will 
ensure that you receive the same information as those who are attending school.   
 
We look forward to seeing you on Thursday and celebrating with you your fantastic achievements! 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
Mr B Mallinson 
Principal 


